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Project 2024-03 Revisions to EOP-012-2 
 
Final Documents Posted   
 
Now Available 
  
In June 2024, the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) approved Reliability Standard EOP-
012-2 and directed NERC to submit a revised version to address and clarify several aspects within 
nine months of the date of the order.  
 
In consideration of FERC’s deadline and the importance of this standard, the Board invoked its 
authority under Section 321.5 of NERC’s Rules of Procedure. Under this authority, the Board directed 
the Standards Committee, with the assistance of stakeholders and NERC staff, to prepare a 
responsive standard, which was then posted for a 45-day public comment period. This comment 
period concluded March 12, 2025.  
 
Based on comments received, revisions have been made to the standard. The final documents are 
posted on the project page. 
 
The NERC Board of Trustees will convene a special meeting on April 4, 2025 to review the standard 
and the complete record of developing, including the comments submitted during the public 
comment period, to determine next steps. 
  
For information on the Standards Development Process, refer to the Standard Processes Manual. 
 

For more information or assistance, contact Senior Standards Developer, Ben Wu (via email) or at 470-542-
6882.  
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